Staff Senate Meeting 4-26-12

Call to order:  10:07 am

Roll Call:  Dan sent around a sign-in sheet.  Those present: Dan Shelton, Harry Murdock, Alveno Smith, Antoinette Luna, Emily Gentle, Joy Clark, Shanna Morris, Ben Fry, Aresh Assadi, Amy Muse, Brian Kennerly, Janet Darling, Sylvester Cartwright, Rikki Turner, Brad Patterson

Reading of Minutes:  Alveno moved to accept; Ben seconded.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:  (Juanita was absent, but Brad provided a report.)  Staff Senate has $2000-2500 to carry over into the new year.  Of that, $1000 is committed to support the bike rack project.  Therefore, there is $1000-1500 which can be used to get started with the Open House.

Committee Reports

Staff Awards: Brad read from the notes from the previous day’s meeting, provided by chair Chelsea.  There were positive and negative comments.  The speakers went too long, and therefore there should be a time limit on speakers; 5 minutes for most, and 7-8 minutes for the keynote.  As long as the entire event stays under one hour, we (Staff Senate) can do most anything we want.  Regarding Years of Service, we recognized the longer years of service first, then worked our way to shorter-tenured employees.  This was an oversight, and it was intended that those with 5 years of service would be recognized first, followed by 10, 15, etc., finally recognizing the longest-tenured employees at the end.  This is how it will be done in the future.

The recognition of lost employees with a memorial was seen as a positive aspect, although we would all hope it isn’t a necessity in the future.  If it is, though, it is recommended that surviving family members be recognized simply by standing up briefly at their seats, then sitting back down.  
It was agreed that we return to the tradition of Vice Chancellors being seated together at the front, and allowing them to participate in greeting their respective honorees with handshakes.
Alveno reported that he received some 20+ inquiries from people who would like to receive copies of the photos he took of them receiving their awards.

Other things that went well: advertising; seating; name tag system; photos/slide show; ushers; RSVP to retirees; food/cake/flow of food line—but we need tables/seating next year.  

Things that need to be changed:  

· Recognize employees from 5 to 40 years, in ascending order.

· Time limits on speeches

· Tables and seating in reception area

· “Award creep”: Allowing the recognition of departmental Employee of the Year could get out of control

· Have Staff Senator at the mic read these awards, rather than allowing speeches from department heads.

It was noted that the Staff Awards Committee benefits from high participation; all are encouraged to participate.

Fund Raising:  

· The paintball fundraiser will be rescheduled to May 5 or May 19.

· Plans are in the works to organize a rummage sale this summer

· Doughnut sales were mentioned

· A shaved ice stand was mentioned

· The use of a food truck at the 4-Corners Market venue was mentioned (with a portion of sales benefitting Staff Senate)

· The U.S. Pizza fundraiser on March 30 yielded $97 for Staff Senate
Red Cross:  The blood drive held on Friday, April 13 produced about 45 units.   Fridays appear to be undesirable days on which to schedule blood drives, especially Fridays, the 13th.  Two-day events seem to work better, with a stationary set-up one day, followed by a bloodmobile the next.

Communication:  There was a good saturation of communication for the Staff Awards Ceremony.  The slide show was very well done, and very well received.

Public Outreach:  There is still a Public Outreach Committee!  A goal has been set to focus on no more than 2 things at a time.

Governance:  The Chancellor has approved 47 changes.  Article 5 is being rewritten; then it will move to the University Assembly.  This should help with organizational memory.

Issues and Concerns:  It is hoped that the staff discount for graduate school will be reinstated.  Shawn Bourdo is writing the proposal.


Bike Rack project:  There are 2 models.  The plan was to build 2 per semester 

              until we reach saturation.  John Bruhl is leaving next year, so it is unclear 

             how this project will go next year.  There will be an article in The Forum in the         
             Fall.

Nomination:  We are hoping for nominations to be available by email on Monday, April 30.  Elections will then be held in two weeks.  At next month’s meeting, we will vote for President and President-Elect.  We currently have one nomination for President (Rikki Turner) and two nominations for President-Elect (Chelsea Bishop and Antoinette Luna).  This is the only year we will hold elections for both positions.

Professional Development:  Arvest Finance provided a wealth of information at the last event, and was very well done.  The PowerPoint presentation from this event will be posted on the Staff Senate website.  

The next event, “Computer Tips and Tricks” will be held on May 2.

The next Staff Senate meeting will be held on Thursday, May 17.  This will be another event that involves food.  Rikki Turner is keeping the list of items.  Please contact her and let her know what you would like to bring.
Brad made a motion to adjourn; Alveno seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 10:50.

--Respectfully submitted by Dan Shelton, Secretary.
